MINUTES OF THE MEETING
For the Worland Recreation District Board
HELD April 10th, 2025

	A meeting of the Worland Recreation District Board was held April 10th at the Worland Community Center Complex, Worland, and Washakie County, Wyoming at 12:00 p.m. Present at the meeting were Steve Hunt, Charlie Cauffman, Matt Schneider, Nick Kruger, Jonathan Hake and Ron Overcast.  Carol Grosch and Sarah Lungren were absent.  
A motion was made (Charlie), seconded (Ron) and unanimously carried to approve the minutes for March 13th, 2025 meeting.
Old Business
· Bylaws- The County did approve it the other day, Charlie will get the minutes from our board meeting and the County board meeting.  Charlie gave them to Lily yesterday to post at the County Clerk’s office and it will be posted until May 26th, and then we can formally adopt those in the June meeting.  Matt mentioned that we are giving Joy until the 15th to figure out pay for Steve as the Executive Director, which can be retro paid from when it was approved in the rec meeting.  
Executive/Board Reports:
· Charlie – 6th grade got to play MS soccer this year, it will vary year to year, it really depends on numbers, we wouldn’t have had a team if they didn’t get to play.  Softball is down to six girls locally; Lander and Riverton are still a part of it.  
· Nick- traveling soccer came up to him and he was thinking that Ben does not have enough help with the fields, was wondering if the Rec Board receives any funding for the striping from the traveling soccer group.  Jonathan brought up to Ben and Steve that they need to make a group and has said that traveling soccer know that they can receive a bill for the services.  Steve asked how many hours they put in, Jonathan said they did four hours on the one field. Discussed getting Ben some help with maintaining the fields with all the Rec, school district and traveling activities.  
· Steve- Spring soccer we are up to 220 kids, turned in a little over $5,000 to Joy from registrations, had to order new soccer balls and a few bags because we were short. Chance Bond visited with Steve the other day and mentioned that he was approached by few people and was told that the rec board had given the baseball money to pickleball.  Steve said that it is not true and that maybe these people saw the minutes and saw that the board gave pickleball money and made the assumption that it came out of the baseball fund, which it did not. 
· Matt- Nothing new at this time.

New Business
· Charlie said he will present the draft budget next month, will approve in June, the big takeaway is with the reduction of property tax and how it will affect the mill leavy but not sure just how much yet.

Treasures Report: 
Charlie gave the treasures report, year expenditures are at $121,692.63, income of $32,958.62, rec mill this month was $1,711.81, that will probably happen again in May and see it bigger in June after the taxes have been collected. Revenue for the month was at $1,700; expenditures were $1,300, assets are at $589,086.57.
A motion was made (Nick), seconded by (Jonathan) and unanimously carried to approve the treasures report and pay the bills.

The next meeting of the Board is set for May 8th 2025 at 11:30 am. 
There being no further business, the meeting was completed.

Submitted:
__________________________                                                          ____________________________
Matt Schneider, President
